
W.M. Murphree Has Auto Accident 
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1917 Maxwell 

My dad, Paul Murphree, did not remember this accident but he would have only been three years 

old at the time. He did remember a later road trip to Pennsylvania in one of his dad’s Maxwells to visit 

Rufus (dad’s brother) who had moved there. It was in the winter. They had side curtains on the Maxwell 

but there was no heater in the car. He said they would build fires along the way and heat bricks to place in 

the floorboards to try to keep warm. He remembered his mother sitting with her legs crossed underneath 

her in the seat with blankets wrapped around her trying to keep from freezing. 



Wesley Madison (Matt) Murphree, my grand-dad, sold Maxwell automobiles at his general store in 

the Salem-West Union community of Oconee Co, SC. Dad said that when his father sold a Maxwell he 

usually had to teach the new customer how to drive. He remembered one time the proud owner of a new 

Maxwell had completed the training and proclaimed he was ready to drive. He did fine until later that day. 

He had parked the shiny new Maxwell in front of his house to show it off. A neighbor stopped by and the 

gentleman was going to take his neighbor for a ride. He fired up the horseless carriage, pulled it into gear 

and dropped the clutch. Instead of moving forward he promptly plowed, in reverse, into a corner post 

holding up the well shed and dropped the roof of the shed onto his shiny new Maxwell! 

If you, or any of your family, has any photos, documents or recollections of W.M. Murphree’s 

Maxwell dealership or stories relating to Maxwell automobiles in Oconee or Pickens during this time I 

would love to hear from you. Please go to our Contact page and send me a message. 

          ~Charles Murphree 

 


